Principal's Newsletter

Issue 3 Vol 26 Beautiful Savior Lutheran School April 9, 2018

Hot Lunch

Monday, April 9- Pork Loin, Mashed Potatoes, Corn, and dessert

Wednesday, April 11 -Meatballs & Gravy, Buttered Noodles, Corn, and Fruit

Friday, April 13 - Pizza, Fruit, Dessert

Please remember that there will be no hot lunch on Wednesday, April 25.

Mission Offering

Each Wednesday morning we have an all-school chapel service in the sanctuary at about 8:20. All are welcome to join us! We will collect a mission offering on Wednesdays. The offering will be sent to the WELS Apache Mission in Arizona.

Dress Code

According to our dress code, students may begin wearing shorts, but the weather is not really appropriate for shorts yet. Maybe later in the week!. Please keep a couple of things in mind. First, check to be sure that the shorts fit! They should not be too short or too tight! Also be sure to dress appropriately for the weather! We want students comfortable inside and out!

Kindergarten Proposal

In the March meeting, the Beautiful Savior Board of Education voted to recommend to the voters of Beautiful Savior that we expand our kindergarten to five full days. This would begin for the 2018-2019 school year starting in August. The proposal states that the tuition for the expanded kindergarten would follow the same tuition schedule as grades 1-8.

The voters of Beautiful Savior should be able to vote on this proposal at the quarterly voters' meeting on Sunday, April 15. We hope that all eligible voters will attend this voters' meeting.

Ohio State Tests

The students in grades 3-8 will be taking the Ohio Spring Tests in the next couple of weeks. Grades 5-8 will be taking theirs this week. Grades 3-4 will take theirs next week. Please try to avoid appointments and anything else that would cause your child to miss tests as we'll have to find time to make them up.

Well rested kids are the best test-takers! So please help your child prepare for the tests by getting plenty of rest and eating a good breakfast! Fifth through eighth graders also need to be sure that they bring their iPads to school fully charged. While that is always true, it's especially true during the testing weeks!

8th Grade Graduation

We will recognize this year's 8th graders who will graduate this year in the 11:00 service on Sunday, May 20.

Chapel Buddy Sunday

We are planning a Chapel Buddy Sunday for Sunday, May 20th, in the 11:00 am worship service. Pairs of students will sit together for the service, just as they did during chapel years ago. Everyone will meet in the fellowship hall that day at 10:50 AM to be matched up with their former buddies. We will have a an area of the sanctuary reserved for the students to sit. After the service we will have some light refreshments for the group. Some may have already received an email about this. Please look for more information over the next few weeks!

Track Meet

The 3rd-8th graders will be participating in a track meet in Findlay, OH, on Friday, May 4. This is a regular part of our physical education curriculum. It is not an optional event for the students. All students should plan to attend! We will need drivers, so please check your schedule.

Play Night

We're looking ahead to the last week of school already! Our students will be performing musicals for you to come and enjoy. Preschool and kindergarten will be putting on a musical on Wednesday, May 23. Grades 1-4 and grades 5-8 will each have a musical on Thursday, May 24. Put it on your calendar and invite your family and friends to join us!

TADS Payments

Please check your TADS account to make sure that your payments are up to date. Invoices for Christian Ed Week bowling, extended care, hot lunch, and tuition have all been sent. If you have questions about your charges or payments on TADS, please let me know.

Week-Long Field Trip

The week-long field trip for grades 5-8 will be April 23 - 27. Students and chaperons who are going on the trip should have received, or you will receive shortly, an invoice from TADS. The fee of \$225 per person is due by Tuesday, April 10. All payments or arrangements to make payment are to be made on or before that date.

It is our tradition to give people an opportunity to support our students on the trip by making donations of cash, snacks or drinks. Across from the trophy case, there is a board with some suggested donations on some cards. If you are willing to help, please take one of the cards and bring the donation to the Principal's Office by Sunday, April 22.

Things to help our school

Some of the things that we do every day can end up benefiting our school. Here are some of them:

Box Tops 4 Education - save these labels and bring them to school

Kroger - link your Kroger Plus Card to our Beautiful Savior account. If you don't have an account, create one at www.krogercommunityrewards.com

SchoolStore.net - Use our school ID 130480 for purchases through SchoolStore.net

Office Depot - Use our school code 70077227

Important Dates

Monday, April 23 - April 27 - 5th-8th Grade Week-long field trip

Friday, May 4 - Grades 3-8 Track Meet in Findlay, OH

Sunday, May 20 - 8th Grade Graduation in the 11:00 Service

Wednesday, May 23 - PreK-K Play Night

Thursday, May 24 - Gr. 1-8 Play Night